

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



August 3, 2007

Chief Cathy Lanier
Metropolitan Police Department
Government of the District of Columbia
300 Indiana Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20001

Dear Chief Lanier,

Our Commission appreciates the service to the community provided by First District Commander Diane Groomes. On a regular basis Commander Groomes goes above and beyond the call of duty to confront public safety concerns of all levels in our community. She responds to email from community members with speed and ease and even moderates the 1<sup>st</sup> District Yahoo Group.

Since Commander Groomes came to the First District there has been increased community interaction by police. We appreciate all that Commander Groomes does on a daily basis to protect and serve and to go beyond those duties.

On behalf of the Commission.

oasph Fongler

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC: Chief Brian Jordan, ROC-Central Assistant Councilmember Tommy Wells